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Charity—The Greatest Masonic Virtue? 
 This is the season of the year when Charity is 
inescapable. We are barraged by postal mail and 
email exhorting us to donate to a seemingly endless 
variety of causes, many of which we may never 
have heard of but which purchased our contact in-
formation from some other organization that sells it 
to make money. This seasonal occurrence shouldn’t 
be surprising, since surveys indicate that people are 
most favorably inclined to donate during the No-
vember-December holiday period. And, of course, 
the end of the year brings the inevitable planning in 
anticipation of income tax filing. 
 But anyone affiliated with Freemasonry should-
n’t be overly offended by charitable solicitations—
perhaps merely bemused—since, from our earliest 
associations with Freemasonry, we were taught the 
virtue of Charity (among many other virtues). 
 Masonic scholars such as Albert Pike (Morals 
and Dogma) and Albert Mackey (e.g., Encyclopedia of 
Freemasonry) cite Biblical references to Charity, par-
ticularly First Corinthians XIII, in which St. Paul 
asserts that in comparison to Faith and Hope, Char-
ity is the greatest of the three. But we are also re-
minded that the concept of Charity is much broader 
than making donations to the poor and less fortu-
nate. Together with other scholars such as John 
Wesley, we are informed that when the Bible was 
translated from Greek, the English word should 
have been Love, not Charity. 
 Freemasonry, of course, teaches the more ex-
pansive definition of Charity as Love. We are 
taught that even if we accept the more limited defi-
nition of Charity as making donations, we are to 

practice Charity out of Love for our fellow man; 
not, for example, merely in anticipation of securing 
a deduction on our income tax form. 
 There is, of course, nothing wrong, and much 
right, about the income tax law that offers deduc-
tions for charitable contributions. If income tax law 
is to be used to encourage certain financial behav-
iors, the charitable deduction must certainly be one 
of the most worthy. 
 Our Lakewood Masonic Foundation, as with all 
other legitimate charities, offers the potential of a 
federal income (or estate) tax deduction to the ex-
tent permitted by law. (Neither our Operating Fund 
nor our Endowment Fund qualify, although we en-
courage donations to those Funds from people who 
don’t need or want a tax deduction.) 
 In recent years federal tax law has been amend-
ed to create a new opportunity for IRA owners to 
make charitable donations directly from an IRA. 
Beginning in the year the owner turns 70-1/2, the 
owner must withdraw a certain minimum amount 
each year, known as the Required Minimum Distri-
bution (RMD), which then becomes part of the 
owner’s annual taxable income—EXCEPT, that a 
donation made directly from an IRA to a registered 
charity (such as our Lakewood Masonic Founda-
tion) is counted as part of the RMD but NOT as tax-
able income. This special treatment may or may not 
be beneficial depending on the owner’s tax bracket. 
As always you should consult your legal and tax 
advisors. 
 Will YOU help us yet this year? You may make 
your gift using the form on page 11. 
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Appreciated Assets As One-Time Gifts 
 With stock markets once again approaching their all-time 
highs, the opportunity to make gifts in the form of appreciated 
assets becomes more attractive to many donors. 
 There are various reasons to use appreciated assets to make 
one-time gifts to an organization such as The Lakewood Masonic 
Foundation. Chief among them are the sense of personal satisfac-
tion you will achieve from making a special gift and the likely 
benefit you will receive from the unique tax breaks for this type of 
gift. 
 A gift of an appreciated asset often provides you with a greater 
tax benefit than a gift of cash. For example, a gift of appreciated 
stock that you have held for more than 12 months can be deducted 
at its current value if you itemize deductions, and you won’t have 
to pay capital gains tax on the appreciated portion of your gift. As 
always, you are encouraged to consult with your legal and tax ad-
visors before making a gift of this type. 
 There are two ways to use appreciated assets—such as stocks, 
bonds, mutual fund shares, real estate and insurance policies—to 
make a special gift. One option is to donate the asset outright, 
meaning that it would be transferred immediately from you to 
The Lakewood Masonic Foundation. Another option is to fund a 
lifetime income gift, which will provide you with income for your 
lifetime or for some other specified period of time. If you are inter-
ested in donating an appreciated asset, please contact The Lake-
wood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 
44107-3888 to discuss proper arrangements. You may also email 
donate@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org. 
 If you prefer to make a more straightforward gift, you may 
simply write a check using the form in our newsletter (see page 
11), by responding to our letter appeals or by adding a donation to 
your annual dues. 
 You may designate your gift or bequest to be used for our his-
toric preservation, educational or charitable purposes; split your 
gift among these purposes; or simply ask that your gift be devoted 
to our greatest need. All gifts, other than a small percentage spent 
for printing and mailing, are used for our stated purposes. 
 Your donation is a special way of showing your love for our 
Lakewood Masonic Family and for our historic home. Our 2016 
Centennial is upon us, and we still have lots of catch-up mainte-
nance to complete on our facilities. 
 While gifts and bequests may be directed to our Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation, our Lakewood Masonic Temple Endowment 
Fund or our Lakewood Masonic Temple Company Operating 
Fund, please note that only gifts and bequests to our Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation are deductible for federal income and estate 
taxes to the extent permitted by law. Gifts to our Endowment and 
Operating Funds are not deductible; but, depending on your tax 
situation, deductibility may not be an issue for you. 
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Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meeting Second Thursday 7:30 p.m. ▪ Special Fourth Thursday ● www.cliftonallen664fam.org 

 

Worshipful Master 
Earl Haywood Bey III 

1675 Wood Road 
Cleveland Heights, OH 44121  

216.215.6016 
ehaywood3@yahoo.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Virgil D. Tent 

216.408.0404 
 

Junior Warden 
Brian F. Peebles 

 

Treasurer 
Robert W. Niebaum, PDDGM 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

PDDGM 
440.333.0884 

jw@WR-Psychometics.com 
 

Chaplain 
Bertram T. Horne, PM 

 

Senior Deacon 
Robert D. Hein 

 

Junior Deacon 
Jonathan R. Hupp 

 

Senior Steward 
Robert D. Bruce Bey 

 

Junior Steward 
John A. Naples 

 

Marshal 
 
 

Tyler 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

 

Trustees 
Bertram T. Horne, PM 

Edward W. Haupin, PM 
Robert A. Esarey, PM Embrace our Heritage . . . Preserve our Traditions 

Master’s Message 
Brethren: 
 You've exalted me to the Oriental Chair, and I'm truly honored and 
humbled by your confidence in me to govern this Lodge. I will do my very 
best to make this Masonic year one of education and development. Our 
progressive line of officers is a young one, and they're full of fervency and 
zeal with none being Past Masters, so make sure you come out to Lodge 
and support them in their endeavors to serve our Lodge. This younger gen-
eration of Masons seeks to ignite the fraternal bond of brotherly love, relief, 
and truth. 
 Please make sure that the Lodge has your current contact and mailing 
information, including email. We will be making every effort to contact our 
members with updates of degree work, Lodge events, and welfare checks. 
Also, check our Lodge website as it is updated regularly; and there you will 
find our Trestleboard. Add our Lodge meetings to your calendars and your 
electronic portable devices so you'll always have reminders of Lodge meet-
ings and happenings. 
 I would like to wish you and your family happy holidays.. Make sure to 
spend quality time with loved ones and friends, as life is too short to miss 
opportunities to bond with family and friends. December is a slow Masonic 
month for us with the holiday season, so plan accordingly. We won't waste 
any time in 2018, so January and February will be busy months for us. Janu-
ary 11 we will be hosting a 22nd Masonic District Typewritten Ritual Night 
with focus on the EA Degree to help us prepare for our annual Inspection. 
The meeting will start at 7:00p prompt, and refreshments will be served af-
ter the meeting. Please, come join us! 
 Our annual Inspection will be held on February 22 at 7:00p prompt, and 
we will be inspected in the EA Degree. Please come show your support and 
assist us in our work. We also have candidates awaiting to receive degrees, 
and they will be conferred, so make sure to check the Trestleboard regular-
ly so as not to miss these dates, as your participation is earnestly solicited if 
within the length of your cable-tow. 
 This Masonic year will be both exciting and laborious, but there is no 
doubt that we will reap the fruits of our labors. Our Grand Master's theme 
is, "Embrace our Heritage. . . Preserve our Traditions" during this Masonic 
year. I'm looking forward to seeing all of you in Lodge this year; and feel 
free to contact me anytime with concerns, issues, or questions that you may 
have. Onwards and Upwards! 

22nd Masonic District Installation Schedule—See page 10. 

22nd Masonic District Inspection Schedule—See page 10. 
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Lakewood Lodge #601 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meetings Second & Fourth Mondays 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewoodfreemasons.com 

 

Worshipful Master 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

1701 East 12th Street #16R 
Cleveland, OH 44114 

734.408.1298 
curthendzell@gmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Chris A. Hoyer 

 

Junior Warden 
Edward Lichota 

 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, Jr., PM, 

KYCH 
 

Secretary 
Steven A. Toth, PM 
2793 Carmen Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.356.1172 

steventoth@att.net 
 

Chaplain 
Martin R. Thompson, PM 

 

Senior Deacon 
Kenneth G. May III 

 

Junior Deacon 
Steven Mills 

 

Senior Steward 
 
 

Junior Steward 
 
 

Marshal 
Thomas D. Standen, PM 

 

Tyler 
Glen H. Carpenter 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Vincent D. Salls, PM 

Embrace our Heritage . . . Preserve our Traditions 

Master’s Message 
Brethren,  
 I am honored that you have entrusted me with the leadership of this 
Lodge as Worshipful Master. Only a few years ago my life brought my Ma-
sonic journey to Cleveland from Plymouth, Michigan; and this distinction is 
yet another assurance from the Great Architect that I am where I am sup-
posed to be. It was August of 2010 when I was there raised to the Sublime 
Degree; and promptly after making proficiency was invested with a Stew-
ard’s jewel, which in Plymouth Rock Lodge meant not only a cornucopia 
but also a key to the dumpster outside. Since that time Freemasonry has 
been a catalyst for change in my life, and the lessons taken therefrom have 
done much to shape this rough stone into one that you as fellow builders 
have deemed fit for use in the building of this Lodge. Many nights after a 
Lodge meeting I have, with my Brethren, sat late in empty dining halls, 
stood in parking lots in the cold, or enjoyed a drink at a bar while in deep 
discussion about the teachings of Freemasonry. Those moments not only 
helped to cement the lessons, but also to grow my love for our Craft. As 
Worshipful Master I hope to pass on the benefit of those lessons, and that 
sense of commitment to the Craft, to every candidate that comes to our 
door as I preside in the East. I have received much light from our fraternity, 
and I am thankful for the opportunity to dispense that light to the future of 
our institution. I am especially thankful to the Past Masters of Lakewood 
Lodge (and other Lodges), immediate and otherwise, who have helped to 
guide me on my way and have been as willing to give, as I have been to 
receive, instruction and advice for my year ahead. 
 As we approach the holiday season, I would like to focus on two les-
sons in particular to keep with you on your travels near and far. The first is 
to keep in mind the lesson of the compasses as we go about our business 
during this active time of year. The demands of the season can often be a 
source of stress and aggravation, whether it be from crowds of shoppers, 
hurried motorists, tight schedules, or friends and family dealing with the 
same. As Masons, let us not forget we are charged to circumscribe our pas-
sions, especially when we are out in public as representatives of the Craft. 
Let us also remember this as we go about our own work, and not allow our 
zeal for one aspect of the season to consume us and cause us to neglect oth-
er areas. To be circumscribed is to also be in balance. The second lesson is 
that of charity. No other time of year has a greater focus on charity than  

(continued on page 10) 

22nd Masonic District Installation Schedule—See page 10. 

22nd Masonic District Inspection Schedule—See page 10. 
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Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 O. E. S. 
Stated Meetings First & Third Wednesdays 1:30 p.m. ● www.annrutledge453oes.org 

 

Worthy Matron 
Carrie Hoover 

6501 Columbia Road 
Olmsted Twp, OH 44138 

440.427.5974 
c.hoover76@hotmail.com 

 

Worthy Patron 
Kenyon A. Killinger, PP 

 

Associate Matron 
Paula Reimueller 

 

Associate Patron 
Donald Brusk 

 

Secretary 
Mary Beth Cascio, PM 

216.228.1987 
mbcascio@juno.com 

 

Treasurer 
Norman Bayse, PP 

 

Conductress 
Elinor Bayse, PM 

 

Associate Conductress 
Mary Hanes 

 

Chaplain 
Patricia Gorze, PM 

 

Marshal 
Gay Whieldon, PM 

 

Adah 
Rachael Pierce, PM 

 

Ruth 
Carolyn Onyak 

 

Esther 
Kathy Hubert, PM 

 

Martha 
Gloria Cazan, PM 

 

Electa Pro Tem 
Vera Wilson, PM 

 

Warder 
Wanda E. King, PM 

 

Sentinel 
Daniel Crown, PP 

 

Organist Pro Tem 
Elaine Hammond, PM 

Stars 
Report sunshine to Carrie Hoover, Worthy Matron, 440.427.5974; 
or Gay Whieldon, Marshal, 440.333.7536. 

Matron’s Message 
Sisters and Brothers: 
 Ann Rutledge has been a busy Chapter lately. I hope you have been 
able to join us. We kicked off our 97th year on November 1, 2017, with our 
Installation of Officers. The year has been dedicated to charity, and we have 
some exciting things planned in our community. Starting things off right, 
we implemented a soup kitchen donation after every meeting. In Ann 
Rutledge tradition we will continue hosting refreshments or a light dinner. 
Look for the soup crock when you join us; and, if you are able, drop a few 
coins or dollars in the pot. We are choosing one soup kitchen or food pantry 
a month to receive all proceeds. We hope that we can show our apprecia-
tion for the meals we are granted by giving to those who are hungry and in 
need.  
 Along the lines of our charity projects, we will be hosting a Lakewood 
family with special needs children for the holidays. Please look for the giv-
ing tree and, if able, help by purchasing one of the suggested gifts.   
 The theme of our year is Stars, and we plan to honor some of the “Stars 
of Eastern Star.” On January 17 we will begin by honoring our Star Point 
Ada. We invite all current and past “Adas” from Ann Rutledge and sur-
rounding Chapters to join in our celebration. We will learn a bit more of her 
story and share some of our own memories. We look forward to hearing 
memories and traditions from years and Chapters past. 
 

Dates to Remember 
 

December 6 Practice for Initiation 
December 20 Celebrate Nov/Dec Birthdays & Holiday Gathering 
January 3 Instructional Meeting 
January 17 Celebrate Ada & January Birthdays 
February 7 Celebrate Valentine’s Day 
February 21 Celebrate Ruth & February Birthdays 
 

Auxiliary 
 

Around the Town Dinner Club meets the 4th Friday at 6:00p, locations TBA. 

Make a Difference—Make it Happen 
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Cunningham Chapter #187 R. A. M. 
Stated Convocation Third Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cunningham187ram.org 

 

 Excellent High Priest 
Bertram T. Horne 

13705 Courtland Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44111 

216.551.7700  
berthorne@yahoo.com 

 

King 
Robert W. Niebaum, PHP 

440.838.0766 
 

Scribe 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

 

Treasurer 
Robert G. Acklin, KYCH 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
22291 Berry Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.333.0884  

jw@WR-Psychometrics.com 
 

Captain of the Host 
Pro Tem 

 

Principal Sojourner 
Pro Tem 

 

Royal Arch Captain 
Harold A. Loebick, PHP 

 

Master of the Third Veil 
Thomas D. Standen 

 

Master of the Second Veil 
Pro Tem 

 

Master of the First Veil 
Pro Tem 

 

Guard 
Glen H. Carpenter 

 

Chaplain 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
 

Education Officer 
David Wilkinson 

High Priest’s Message 
Companions: 
 We are entering into the hard work part of our year as we start our de-
grees. I hope everyone is up to this challenge. When you read this we will 
have already conferred the Mark Master degree on November 15. I think 
we did a very good job. The Blue Lodges are starting their new year with all 
new officers. Please attend as many Installations as you can to show our 
support, remembering that upon their success rests our own. I would like 
to share a quote from one of our departed brothers; he said, “With courage 
you will dare to take risks, have the strength to be compassionate and the 
wisdom to be humble. Courage is the foundation of integrity.” Thank you, 
Brother Clemens. Remember, Companions, our integrity is our foundation; 
and we all need a strong footing on which to build our Spiritual House. 
 At our December 20 stated convocation we will confer the Past Master 
Degree. We will practice the Most Excellent Master Degree at our January 
17 stated convocation in preparation for conferral at our February 21 stated 
convocation—our annual Inspection. Please contact me if you can take even 
a small part. Someone did it for you; now pass the favor on. 
 Please keep up your efforts to recruit new members for our Chapter. 
Our petition form can be downloaded from a link on our home page. Royal 
Arch Chapters are the gateway to the York Rite. Councils and Commander-
ies depend on our success. 
 In closing I hope all of you had a Happy Thanksgiving and wish you a 
Merry Christmas as well as Happy Holidays and a prosperous New Year. 

Be a Light 

16th Capitular District Dates to Remember 
Dec 13 Wed 7:30p Chagrin Falls #152 Inspection—MkM 
Jan 22 Mon 7:30p Berea #134 Inspection—PM 
Jan 30 Tues 7:30p Sr. DeMolay MkM #2 Inspection—MkM (at LMT) 
Feb 21 Wed 7:30p Cunningham #187 Inspection—MEM 
Feb 24 Sat  Royal Arch Ball/GHP Reception 
Mar 2 Fri 7:30p Mt. Olive #189 Inspection—MEM 
Mar 12 Mon 7:30p Summit-Baker #74 Inspection—PM 
Mar 20 Tues 7:30p Heights #206 Inspection—MEM 
Apr 23 Mon 7:30p Corwin-Webb #205 Inspection—PM 
May 24 Thur 7:30p Covenant-Thatcher #222 Inspection—RA 
For the most current information visit: www.ram16.org 

Cunningham Chapter Degree Dates 2017-18 
Dec 20 Wed 7:30p Past Master Degree 
Feb 21 Wed 7:30p Most Excellent Master Degree (Inspection) 
Apr 18 Wed 7:30p Royal Arch Degree 
For the most current information visit: www.cunningham187ram.org 
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Lakewood Council #125 R. & S. M. 
Stated Assembly First Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewood125rsm.org 

 

Illustrious Master 
Robert W. Niebaum, PIM 

8568 Settlers Passage 
Brecksville, OH 44141 

440.838.0766  
robert.niebaum@case.edu 

 

Deputy Master 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

734.408.1298 
 

Principal Conductor of the Work 
Bertram T. Horne, PIM 

 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
22291 Berry Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.333.0884  

jw@WR-Psychometrics.com 
 

Captain of the Guard 
Henry W. Rees, KYCH, PAA 

 

Conductor of Council 
Pro Tem 

 

Steward 
Thomas D. Standen, PIM 

 

Marshal 
Pro Tem 

 

Sentinel 
Glen H. Carpenter 

 

Chaplain 
 John H. Whitehouse, Jr.,  

KYCH 
 

Education Officer 
David Wilkinson 

 

 
Unity 

7th Arch Dates to Remember 
Jan 3 Wed 7:30p Lakewood #125 Inspection—SM 
Jan 9 Tues 7:30p Windermere #113 Inspection—RM 
Jan 15 Mon 7:30p Cleveland/Forest City #36 Inspection—RM 
Jan 20 Sat 1:30p Penn-Ohio Day—New Castle, PA 
Feb 15 Thur 7:30p Elyria #86 Inspection—SM 
Feb 27 Tues 7:30p Geneva #145 & Conneaut #40 Inspections—RM/SM 
    (at Geneva) 

Lakewood Council Degree Dates 2017-18 
Jan 3 Wed 7:30p Select Master—Inspection 
May 19 Sat 2:00p Super Excellent Master 
For the most current information visit: www.lakewood125rsm.org 

Master’s Message 
Companions: 
 Our current Cryptic Year is well underway! We began with our third 
annual Table Council in September featuring a thought provoking presen-
tation from visiting Companion Abraham Kay, one of our favorite local Ma-
sonic scholars. At Grand Council in October we were recognized for our 
contributions to the Diabetic Kids Fund over the past  year and with a Gold 
Award for achieving the $25,000 level of cumulative donations to the Fund. 
In November we conferred the Royal Master Degree on two of our own 
candidates and hosted the annual 7th Arch School of Instruction. 
 Our December 6 stated assembly will be devoted to practicing the Select 
Master Degree in anticipation of conferring it at our January 3 stated assem-
bly—our annual Inspection. We may have as many as four of our own can-
didates for our Inspection, including a Grand Lodge officer. On our January 
3 Inspection night we will have a dinner at 6:30p. Please make a reservation 
so we can get a good count. Email me or leave a phone message. 
 Starting in February we will turn our attention to roles in the several 
sections of the Super Excellent Master Degree, ranging from speaking parts 
to simply walking as one of the Twenty Companions. We would especially 
like to have experienced line leaders for the Twenty Companions—two 
Companions who can lead the two columns through the perambulations. 
 We’re always looking for Companions to take parts in all of our de-
grees. Even seemingly minor roles such as Workmen and Twenty Compan-
ions are essential to the presentations of our degrees. (We could have used 
a few more Giblites in November!) Please contact me if you can help. 
 The season for recruiting additional candidates never ends. We can al-
ways arrange for courtesy work at other Councils to get mid-year petition-
ers “caught up.” Our petition form is available online from a link on our 
home page. 
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Holy Grail Commandery #70 K. T. 
Stated Conclave Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.holygrail70kt.org 

 

Eminent Commander 
Robert W. Niebaum 

8568 Settlers Passage 
Brecksville, OH 44141 

440.838.0766  
robert.niebaum@case.edu 

 

Generalissimo 
Jorge B. Dorantes 

440.281.8097 
 

Captain General 
Robert A. Esarey, PC, KTCH, 

ADDC 
330.608.0454 

 

Senior Warden 
Bertram T. Horne, PC 

 

Junior Warden 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

 

Prelate 
Robert R. Childers, KYCH, 

33º 
 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
Kenyon A. Killinger, KYCH 

32845 Lake Road 
Avon Lake, OH 44012 

440.933.4663 
vekakych@gmail.com 

 

Standard Bearer 
David Wilkinson 

 

Sword Bearer 
Robert J. Trigg, KYCH 

 

Warder 
Dwight W. McVicker, KYCH, 

PDDC 
 

Sentinel 
Glen H. Carpenter 

Commander’s Message 
Sir Knights: 
 What a glorious night we had at our November stated conclave! Under 
the leadership of Deputy Division Commander SK Bob Esarey (our own 
Captain General), we hosted full form conferrals of the Orders of Red Cross 
and Malta by composite casts from the 7th and 9th Divisions. The 12 new 
Knights included one of our own. In addition to visitors from other Com-
manderies, we were honored by the presence of SK Michael Bess, Right 
Eminent Grand Commander of the Prince Hall Grand Commandery of 
Knights Templar of the State of Ohio and its Jurisdictions. Moreover, to the 
great delight of our dinner guests, the Ladies of Cleveland Assembly, Social 
Order of the Beauceant, prepared a sumptuous Thanksgiving Feast featur-
ing roasted turkeys and many traditional side dishes. We quickly became 
the envy of many visiting Sir Knights, especially when they learned that we 
are the beneficiaries of these repasts prior to every stated conclave. In addi-
tion to sharing dinner with us, the Ladies use the voluntary dinner dona-
tions to support their own charities and ours. Holy Grail and Cleveland 
Beauceant were jointly honored by the presence of Ms. Kimberly Burnett of 
Columbus Beauceant, Supreme Worthy First Vice President of the Supreme 
Assembly SOOB. Didn’t I say this was a glorious night? 
 Beginning with our December 13 stated conclave we will be turning our 
attention to the Order of the Temple in preparation for our annual Inspec-
tion on Saturday, March 17, which necessarily includes a Full Form Open-
ing. Our senior progressive line officers will be performing their roles for 
the first time; so, Sir Knights, it’s time to break out your ritual and tactics 
books! Finally, NOW is the time to recruit additional candidates. Our 7th 
Division is planning another Red Cross/Malta night in the near future. 

Strength in Unity 

7th Division Dates to Remember 
Dec 2 Sat  Grand Commander Reception at OES Mt. Vernon 
Dec 10 Sun 2:00p 7th Division Christmas Observance (Brookside MT) 
Jan 20 Sat 2:00p Forest City #40 Inspection 
Feb 3 Sat 2:00p Oriental #12 Inspection 
Feb 17 Sat 2:00p Holyrood #32 Inspection 
Mar 1 Thu 7:30p 7th Division CTA (after Holyrood KT—Berea MT) 
Mar 17 Sat 2:00p Holy Grail #70 Inspection 
Mar 24 Sat 2:00p Allenby #73 Inspection 
Apr 7 Sat 2:00p Coeur de Lion #64 Inspection 
Apr 14 Sat 2:00p Elyria #60 Inspection 

Holy Grail Commandery Order Dates 2017-18 
Mar 17 Sat 2:00p Order of the Temple & Full Form Opening Inspection 
For the most current information visit: www.holygrail70kt.org 
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Cleveland Assembly #15 S. O. O. B. 
Stated Meeting Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cleveland15soob.org 

 

Worthy President 
(Mrs. John) Janet Sutter, PP 

2119 West Erie Avenue 
Lorain, OH 44052 

 

Most Worthy Oracle 
Ms. Kimberly Burnett 

 

1st Vice President 
(Mrs. Robert) Meldia Childers, 

PP  
 

2nd Vice President 
(Mrs. Robert) Deborah Wykoff 

 

Preceptress 
(Mrs. Ronald) Linda Bokan  

 

Recorder 
(Mrs. Norman) Elinor Bayse, PP 

3909 Riverside Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44109 

216.661.8391 
e_bayse@twc.com 

 

Treasurer 
(Mrs. William) Janice Freitag  

 

Marshal 
(Mrs. David) Summer Michalski  

 

Assistant Marshal 
Mrs. Linda Shull  

 

Chaplain 
(Mrs. Robert) Lois Kubishke  

 

Director of Music 
(Mrs. Ralph) Pamela Sheetz  

 

Standard Bearer 
(Mrs. James) Karen Baughman 

 

Color Bearer 
(Mrs. Grant) Bonnie Rollason  

 

Mistress of the Wardrobe 
(Mrs. Franklin) Shirley Huffman  

 

Daughter of the Household 
 
 

Inner Guard 
(Mrs. George) Ellen Wadge, PP  

 

Outer Guard 
(Mrs. Arthur) Patricia Glass  

President’s Message 
 Beauceant, an organization of wives, widows, mothers, daughters, sis-
ters, and granddaughters of Knights Templar as well as mothers, sisters, 
daughters, granddaughters of Beauceant members, has an expressive ritual. 
The lessons taught are beautiful and impressive, centered around a theme 
of “Faith, Loyalty and Love for God, the Order of Knights Templar, and 
each other.” This is expressed through fellowship activities, acts of loving-
kindness, and support for Knights Templar. 
 On October 28 we joined with Columbus Assembly No. 79 to welcome 
the Supreme Worthy President, (Mrs. Dean) Eddie Rein, for her Official 
Visit. It was a wonderful afternoon, beginning with a luncheon, and then 
having the joint meeting. 
 An act of support, as well as fellowship, is the pre-meeting covered dish 
meal before each meeting. Both Beauceant and Commandery members en-
joy sampling the ladies’ special dishes. One special meal was served on No-
vember 8, when an early Thanksgiving dinner was served. Thank you to all 
who contribute dishes for the meals. 
 On December 27 we will gather at 11:00a at the Western Reserve Ma-
sonic Community to celebrate Christmas. There is a luncheon and a $5.00 
edible gift exchange. We are looking forward to a fun afternoon with our 
members and their guests. Contact Mrs. Wadge or Mrs. Wykoff for reserva-
tions. 
 Lovingkindness is expressed in several ways. Since 1957, Beauceant has 
assisted the Knight Templar Eye Foundation through donations, memori-
als, and bequests. Although this is our major charity, Cleveland Assembly 
also provides blankets, clothing, silk flowers, and memory boxes for Metro-
Health Medical Center’s stillborn and neonatal death program. Also, we 
collect aluminum can tabs to defray the cost for transport of children to 
Shriners’ Crippled Children’s Hospitals and Burn Centers for treatment. 
 Members, please plan to attend the closed Installation on January 10. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

December 13 Stated Meeting 
January 10 Stated Meeting—Installation of Officers 
February 14 Stated Meeting 
Lunch Bunch To be announced 

Finances 
 According to universal usage on Freemasonry, the Treasurer of the 
Lodge or other Body is the banker or depositary of the finances of the 
Lodge. They are first received by the Secretary, who receipts for them, and 
immediately pays them over to the Treasurer. The Treasurer distributes 
them under the orders of the Master and the consent of the Lodge. This 
consent can only be known officially to him by the statement of the Secre-
tary, and hence all orders drawn on the Treasurer for the disbursement of 
money should be countersigned by the Secretary. 

From Mackey’s Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Tree & Landscape Services LLC 

TERRY STILES 216-526-3954 

▪Lawn Care 
▪Landscaping 

▪Tree Removal 
▪Snow Plowing 

▪Fences 
▪Decks 

▪Driveways 
▪Garages 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

Master’s Message 
(continued from page 4) 
now, when it is arguably needed the most. I encourage all the Brethren to embrace any of the many oppor-
tunities to practice charity this season. I am happy to report that I had several of our Brethren join me for 
the Lakewood Charitable Assistance Corporation’s food drive, which takes place in our own Lakewood 
Masonic Temple. This organization collects food items forThanksgiving and Christmas and distributes 
them to Lakewood residents in need. I would love to see more Brethren come out for the Christmas drive, 
which will be taking place on December 15 & 16. More information can be found at  http://
www.lcac.info/events.html or on our website, Facebook page, or in our Facebook Messenger group. 
 Lastly, speaking of our presence online, I would like to make sure all the Brethren are aware of our 
website at http://www.lakewoodfreemasons.com. Also, if you are a Facebook user, please make sure to 
like our Lakewood Lodge #601 page. If you would like to be added to the Facebook Messenger chat group 
please contact me. Finally, if you wish to receive email notifications about Lodge activities, please check in 
with our Secretary to ensure your email address is correct in our records. 

22nd District Installations 
Dec 1 Fri 7:30p John W. Barkley #621 Open 
Dec 2 Sat 12:00n Mid-Century #725 Open 
Dec 2 Sat 1:00p Quarry #382 Open 
Dec 2 Sat 3:30p Black River #786 Open 
Dec 2 Sat 6:00p Stonington #503 Open 
Dec 2 Sat 7:00p Theodore Breck #714 Open 
Dec 6 Wed 7:30p LaGrange #399 Open 
Dec 7 Thu 7:30p University Hgts #738 Open 
Dec 8 Fri 7:30p Acacia #651 Tyled 
Dec 9 Sat 7:00p Solon #757 Open 
Dec 9 Sat 7:30p Collinwood #582 Open 
Dec 9 Sat 7:30p Lakewood #601 Open 
Dec 12 Tue 7:00p Parkside #736 Open 
Dec 14 Thu 7:00p Dover #489 Open 
For the most current information visit: 
www.ohiodistrict22.org/instal08.html 

Would you like to advertise in The Foundation Light? 
The Foundation Board will be pleased to consider business card and larger size advertisements. 

For advertising rates, please contact:  Bob Niebaum ▪ 440.838.0766 ▪ editor@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org. 

22nd District Inspections 
Jan 24 Wed 7:30p LaGrange #399 EA 
Jan 30 Tue 7:00p Parkside #736 EA 
Jan 31 Wed 7:30p Quarry #382 FC 
Feb 7 Wed 7:30p Golden Gate #245 FC 
Feb 10 Sat 11:00a Blue Steel #791 EA 
Feb 12 Mon 7:30p Collinwood #582 MM 
Feb 13 Tue 7:00p Theodore Breck #714 MM 
Feb 14 Wed 7:00p North Star #638 EA 
Feb 21 Wed 7:30p Cleveland #781 FC 
Feb 22 Thu 7:30p Clifton-Allen #664 EA 
Feb 23 Fri 7:30p Acacia #651 EA 
Feb 26 Mon 7:30p Lakewood #601 FC 
Feb 27 Tue 7:30p Stonington #503 EA 
For the most current information visit: 
http://ohiodistrict22.org/inspec.html 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation          Greatest Need   Historic Preservation   Charity   Education 
 
Enclosed is my tax-deductible check for:     $100     $250     $_______ 
 
Donor Name __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City __________________________________________________  State ________________  Zip _____________ 
 
*This gift is in the     Honor     Memorial of_____________________________________________________ 
 
*Mail acknowledgement to:   Name ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Address _______________________________________  City ___________________  State ______  Zip ______ 
 
Mail to:  The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 

14-4 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut and Mail - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

ALLIED EXTERMINATORS INC. 
www.alliedexterminators.com 

12400 Cooley Avenue • Cleveland, Ohio 44111 
 

 CLEVELAND (216) 476-2700 • AKRON (330) 535-4800 
 CLEVELAND (440) 899-7500 • ELYRIA (440) 324-6592 
 LORAIN (440) 277-7141 • SANDUSKY (419) 624-8000 
 CANTON (330) 453-3479 • OUT OF AREA (800) 531-0000 

Member - Clifton-Allen Lodge 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation 
15300 Detroit Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

DATED MATERIAL 

 

Nonprofit Organization 
U.S. Postage 

Paid 
Cleveland, OH 
Permit No. 384 

Lakewood Masonic Trestleboard 
December 
6 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
6 Wed 7:30p Lakewood R&SM 
9 Sat 7:30p Lakewood F&AM Installation 
11 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
12 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 

13 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 
13 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 
14 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
20 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
20 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM 

January 
3 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
3 Wed 7:30p Lakewood R&SM Inspection 
8 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
9 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
10 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 
10 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 

11 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
17 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
17 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM 
22 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
24 Wed 7:00p LMF Board of Trustees 
25 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
30 Tues 7:30p Sr. DeMolay Mark Master Lodge 

February 
7 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
7 Wed 7:30p Lakewood R&SM 
8 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
12 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
13 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
14 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 

14 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 
16 Fri 4:00p Fish Fry Fundraiser 
21 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
21 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM Inspection 
22 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM Inspection 
23 Fri 4:00p Fish Fry Fundraiser 
26 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM Inspection 

 

Meetings • Banquets • Weddings • Receptions • Parties • Dances • Fund Raisers 
Performances • Seminars • Trade Shows • Up to 450 People 

The Lakewood Masonic Temple 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15300 Detroit Avenue • Lakewood, Ohio 44107 • 216.521.1242 • www.lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 
A Lakewood Landmark Since 1916 

For Rental Inquiries Contact Bob Niebaum at 440.838.0766 or rentals@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 


